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Dear God of all the living, you sent your Son Jesus 
to heal us from illness and sin. We turn to his 
healing power in this time of anxiety over the 

pandemic of this potentially deadly virus.

St. Damien and St. Marianne Cope dedicated their 
lives to service of those who had an infectious 

disease. St. Marianne Cope said, “I am not afraid 
of any disease,” because she was confident of 

your power to save. At the same time, she took 
prudent precautions of hygiene to assure that 

she and her Sisters would not be infected.

Let us learn from this example to put our trust in 
you to save us from the ravages of disease and to 

take prudent measures to prevent its spread. 
Guide us to know when to isolate ourselves from 
the possibility of infection, but never let anyone 
be left without the care and concern of others in 

the community.

As our Diocese of Honolulu has been dedicated 
to the Divine Mercy, we pray with confidence, 

“Jesus, I trust in you.”


